HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
7th June, 2010

Meeting commenced:
 1:00 p.m.

“              ended:   1:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Charlie McIntyre

Paul Walker - Strategic Director, Sustainable Regeneration

David Galvin - Assistant Director, Housing Futures


Paul Longshaw - Programme Director for Sustainable Regeneration


John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal


Claire Edwards - Senior Democratic Services Officer

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Sarah Clayton and Mike Wright.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 17th May, 2010, were agreed as a correct record as appropriate following the Government budget announcements on 22nd June, 2010. 


3.
HOUSING MARKET FUNDING OPTIONS IN SEEDLEY & LANGWORTHY

RESOLVED: THAT consideration of this item be deferred until a future briefing.
4.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item, as detailed in Minute 4 below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 3 of Schedule 12a to the Act.
5.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council’s Scheme of Delegation.


Salford Citywide Handy Person Service 2011/14

RESOLVED: (1) THAT approval be given to the undertaking of a procurement process to identify a preferred partner to work with the City Council to continue to develop and deliver a Citywide Handy Person Scheme for the period April 2011 to March 2014, with the option of a two year contract extension to March 2016.

RESOLVED: (2) THAT will be given to an indicative budget for year 1 of £300,000 capital funding, subject to approval through the capital budget process.


RESOLVED: (3) THAT on completion of the procurement exercise a further report be submitted to the Lead Member for Housing outlining the outcome of the process and seeking approval to enter into an appropriate contact.
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